BRADWAY ACTION GROUP
Minutes of the Open Meeting held on Wednesday 2nd February 2005 at 7.30pm. in Bradway Annex

1)       The following were present:

a)       Approximately 60 local people, plus the following Committee members:  Mrs. Dorothy Astle (Chairman), Mrs. Ruth Darrall, Mr. Peter Stubbs, Mr. Stephen George, Mr. Tony Smith, Mr. David Wrottesley, Mrs. Fiona Vallely, Mr. Mike Bloy.

b)       Also in attendance:
Cllr Hill, Cllr. Smith, and Cllr Waters.

c)       Apologies were received from:
Mr. John Pritchett, Mr. Russell Wilks.

2)       Acceptance of Previous Minutes

      The minutes of the previous Open Meeting held on 25th May 2004 were agreed as a true record.

3)       Matters Arising

      None.

4)       Chairwoman’s report

Mrs Astle reported on current initiatives and future plans, as follows:

         The 7.5T weight limit to be imposed shortly by Derbyshire County Council on the B6054 between Owler Bar and Tinkers Corner.  This should result in a significant reduction in HGV’s travelling through Bradway.

         The continuing “Message in a Bottle” scheme.

         Adrian Fox’s sponsorship appeal in aid of the Asian Tsunami (see the notice board).

         The drive to recruit more Members of BAG.  The modest annual Membership fee of £2 per individual or £3 per household would help to support community projects.

         Confirmation that various local footpaths are now legally Public Rights of Way.

         The planting of 6,000 bulbs during September, October and November 2004.  Those who helped in this were thanked.

         A request to the City Council for more litter bins, another planter (that Ian Makinson has agreed to stock and maintain) and a handrail between St Quentin Drive and St Quentin Rise, together with some work to tidy up the adjacent plot of land with the help of local volunteers.

         A request to the City Council regarding the provision of “Welcome to Bradway” signs, and a “school” sign on Prospect Road.  It was reported that the parking restrictions that were the subject of consultation during 2004 were understood to be due for implementation in the spring.

         Another litter pick is to be held on Saturday 26th February.  Meet outside the Spa shop at 10.30.

         The City Council (Streetforce) had presented BAG with an award for helping to keep our neighbourhood tidy.

         Progress with the Annex Field had included the provision of a seat, an application for another seat and a picnic bench, LEA agreement in principle to fund some play equipment and a most generous offer by a local resident to provide £1,000 towards the cost of bringing the field into more beneficial community use.  As with other funding raised locally, this could help to secure grants for more substantial work.  Later in the evening, various names for the field were considered.  By a substantial majority, this was agreed as “The Old School Field”.    

5)       Public Questions

A resident enquired if BAG had any plans for improvements in the Longford / Wollaton area.  Mrs. Astle replied that there did not appear to be much scope for this as most of the land in that area was privately owned, but the Committee would be happy to consider any suggestions.

Another resident called for a litter bin to be provided near the dog waste bin on the Recreation Ground.  Mrs. Astle said she would pass the suggestion forward to the City Council.

The lack of a “No Cycling” sign at the western end of the footpath round the back of the school was reported.  This will be passed on to the City Council.  With regard to the school hedge, Mrs. Astle noted that the Head Teacher was making arrangements to have it cut.

The need for an overall plan of the proposals for the Old School Field was stressed.

6)       Presentation of Scenes of Bradway

Tony Smith’s fascinating and well informed presentation of old photographs and other historical documents of Bradway and district, some dating back to the 19th century, and collected and / or produced by Tony over many years, was extremely well received.

7)       The meeting closed at 9.15pm.

8)       The next Open Meeting will be on 17th May at the Annexe (7.30pm. start)

